# الإجابة في 8 صفحات

# دولۃ الڪويت وزارة التربيۃ

# نموذج الإجابت

# التوجيه الفني العام للغت الانجليزيت

امتحان الصف الثاني عشر التعليم الديني نهاية الفترة الدراسية الثانية 2022/2021 المجال الدراسي: اللغة الأجنبية الثانية (الإنجليزية) الزمن : ثلاث ساعات

المفردات ـ القواعد ـ الوظائف اللغوية ـ الكتاب المقرر ـ التعبير الكتابي ـ الاستيعاب المقروء ـ التلخيص ـ الترجمة

## Total (140 Marks)

# I. Vocabulary (20Marks)



# A) From a, b, c and d choose the most suitable word that best completes each of the following sentences: $(5 \times 2 = 10 \text{ Marks})$

- 1. My father feels.....because of the medicine he takes for the flu.
  - a. abstract
- b. drowsy
- c. vacant
- d. elderly
- 2. The manager asked the secretary not to......from the company.
  - a. resign
- b. conceal

- c. tour
- d. agonise
- 3. The boy has a great......for his grandfather because he is a very kind man.
  - a. recipient
- b. cookery
- c. affection
- d. vicinity
- 4. Sixty years ago, half of the French population lived in .....areas.
  - a. gifted
- b. embarrassed
- c. chronic
- d. rural
- 5. Some mothers.....stories to help their little children sleep soundly.
  - a. narrate
- b. ascend

- c. traverse
- d. appoint

# B) Fill in the spaces with the most suitable words from the list below: (5 x 2=10Marks)

(densely /reverence / acquired / seamlessly / craftsman / assisted)

- 6. The team acquired better skills after months of hard training.
- 7. Mexico City is one of the most densely populated cities in the world.
- 8. This beautiful piece of jewellery is the work of a skillful craftsman.
- 9. After the earthquake, many volunteers assisted people who needed help.
- 10. All the family members showed their love and reverence for their grandparents.



## II-Grammar (14 marks)

# A) From a, b, c and d choose the correct answer that best completes each of the following sentences: $(5 \times 2 = 10 \text{ Marks})$

14

- 11. Some children show their talents.....a very young age.
  - a. by

- b. with
- c. for

d. at

- 12. I had the oil of my car .....by the mechanic.
  - a. change

- b. changed
- c. changing
- d. changes
- 13. The roads were blocked in the morning. It..... all night.
  - a. rains

- b. is raining
- c. had been raining
- d. will rain
- 14. My cousin has neither eaten anything ...... slept for two days.
  - a. or

- b. nor
- c. both

- d. and
- 15. When I was a child, I..... travel abroad with my elder brother.
  - a. was used to

- b. use to
- c. am used to
- d. used to

# B) From a, b, and c choose the correct answer as required: (4x1=4 Marks)

16. "Where did you go yesterday?"

(Reported speech)

- a. My friend wanted to know where I had gone the day before.
- b. My friend wanted to know where I go the day before.
- c. My friend wanted to know where I would go the day before.
- 17. As soon as the bell had rung, the students stood in lines. (Begin with: No sooner)
  - a. No sooner the bell had rung than the students stood in lines.
  - b. No sooner the bell rang than the students stood in lines.
  - c. No sooner had the bell rung than the students stood in lines.
- 18. This young man is very strong. He can lift a car.

(Join using so...that)

- a. This young man is very strong so he can lift that car.
- b. This young man is so strong that he can lift a car.
- c. This young man is very strong so that he could lift a car.
- 19. Trucks can transport goods all over the country.

(Change into passive)

- a. Goods can transport trucks all over the country.
- b. Goods can be transported all over the country.
- c. Trucks transport goods all over the country.





## III- Language Functions (20 Marks)

## Write what you would say in the following situations: (5 x 4=20Marks)



- 20. A friend wants to start an extreme sport. You think it's too dangerous.

  Agreeing and disagreeing / Expressing opinion
- 21. Your father wants to know whether to buy a villa or a flat.

  Stating advantages and disadvantages / Comparing and explaining choices
- 22. Your uncle asks you why you prefer studying at Kuwait University. **Explaining choices / Justifying**
- 23. A classmate of yours says that climbing Mount Everest is an easy task.

  Giving opinion / Disagreeing
- 24. You are predicting what life would be like 50 years from now. **Making predictions**



Any reasonable response is accepted.

## IV- Set- Book Questions (20 Marks)

# Answer ONLY FOUR of the following questions: (4X5=20Marks)



- 25. Why are geriatric homes rare in the Arab world?

  Geriatric homes are rare in the Arab world because Islam teaches children to honour their parents. / ... show them compassion at their old age.
- 26. Why is it important to get enough sleep?

  It is important to get enough sleep because it helps us to concentrate at work or at school. / ... helps to have a fresh memory. / ... helps the brain retain new information.
- 27. What are the advantages of living in a city?

  The advantages of living in a city are having job opportunities, attractions, entertainment and medical care.
- 28. What details may a biography of a person include?

  A biography of a person may include personal details, family and early life, career and achievements. ....etc...
- 29. What qualities should a person have to survive on expeditions?

  A person should be fit and strong.

Any other reasonable answer is accepted.



#### الصفحة الرابعة

# V- Writing (24 Marks)

# Write on the following topic:

# (Argumentative)



Some people argue that it is important to restore old buildings, while others believe that they should be replaced with modern ones.

Plan and write an essay of 14 sentences (160 words) explaining both views and stating your own.

<u>NB</u>: (Your topic should include an introduction, 2 body paragraphs & a conclusion.)

	Outline (5 Marks)	5
Introduction:		
Body:		
Paragraph 1:		
	•••••	•••••
	•••••	
Paragraph 2:		
	•••••	
	من العربي	
Conclusion:	وزارة التي	
	ONTRO	•••••
		وَزارَة كُنَّ الدَّرِيَّة
		الشوجيه انفني العام للغة الإنجليزية

#### الصفحة الخامسة

# اللغة الأجنبية الثانية والانجليزية الصف الثاني عشر والمعاهد الدينية نهاية الفترة الدراسية الثانية 2021/2021

Topic (19 Marks)
•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
ين ول العربي
CONTROL ACIÓN TROL
الهتيوجيه المنطني الشفام للنفة الإنجالييزية

& number of sentences	Spelling	Grammar	Hw., spacing & punctuation	Total
2	2	2	1	19
		1	1	

- 2 marks to be deducted from the total mark for changing the format.
- Off point topics / outlines receive **ZERO**.
- 2 marks to be deducted from the outline if the ideas are not used in the topic.

#### الصفحة السادسة

اللغة الأجنبية الثانية (الانجليزية) الصف الثاني عشر (المعاهد الدينية) نهاية الفترة الدراسية الثانية 2021/ 2022

## VI- Reading Comprehension: (30 Marks)

# Read the following passage carefully, then answer the questions below:



Mind management is a way to control one's mind. To do this, we need to be cautious about our thinking process and also need a high level of understanding and thinking as well. Understanding is wisdom – 80 percent of people are knowledgeable, while 20 per cent are wise. Knowledgeable people take sides without reason. They feel sad seeing unhappy people but jealous when they see happy people. They work in the guidance of others' inspiration and take unnecessary responsibility which disturbs them.

A wise person does not stand for or against any idea without a clear reason. He works according to the situation and his ability. He looks at everything logically. To him, failure is an important step towards future success. Therefore, a wise person doesn't feel depressed whenever he fails. In addition, thinking is necessary for him to make mind management an easy task.

If we don't control or manage our mind, it is difficult to achieve success and peace. Doctors say every interest is first born in the mind as a seed. Then it continues to grow. Later it takes its real form which everybody can see. The interest that first appears in the mind remains weak for the first three minutes and <u>it</u> becomes strong within the next five minutes. All the negative things should be deleted within the first three minutes. If the negative things are not taken out, they would become stronger later and you can never throw them out. After taking control over the mind, we can control passion, interest and unrest. Mind management is essential for a peaceful, successful and healthy life.

The age of computers has encouraged us to be more ambitious but has prevented us from the pleasure of rest like falling asleep. In fact, busy schedule is a heavy load on the mind and causes stress. However, the joys that we lose can be regained by practising the power of thinking. Therefore, the power of thinking creates **tranquility**, simplifies life and cleans the mind. It helps control laziness, self-image and anger and builds confidence and patience. With the power of thinking, negative thoughts disappear, and a sense of happiness is achieved.

# A) From a, b, c and d, choose the correct answer: (5x3=15 Marks)

- 30. The main idea of the 2<sup>nd</sup> paragraph is:
  - a. How a wise person thinks
  - b. What doctors say about interest
  - c. Why mind management matters
  - d. What the age of computers does





- 31. The underlined word "tranquility" in the last paragraph is closest in meaning to:
  - a. stress
  - b. failure
  - c. laziness
  - d. calmness
- 32. The underlined pronoun "it" in the 3<sup>rd</sup> paragraph refers to:
  - a. mind
  - b. form
  - c. seed
  - d. interest
- 33. Knowledgeable people feel jealous when they:
  - a. are disturbed
  - b. see happy people
  - c. take necessary responsibility
  - d. work in the guidance of others' inspiration
- 34. According to the passage, all the following sentences are TRUE except:
  - a. Mind management is a way to control one's mind.
  - b. Mind management is necessary for a successful life.
  - c. The age of computers encouraged us to be more ambitious.
  - d. With the power of thinking, positive thoughts disappear.

# B) With reference to the passage, answer the following questions: (5x3=15 Marks)

35. How does a wise person look at failure?

A wise person looks at failure as an important step towards future success.

- 36. What may happen if we don't manage our minds?

  If we don't manage our mind, it is difficult to achieve success and peace.
- 37. Why doesn't a wise person stand for or against any idea without a clear reason?

  A wise person doesn't stand for or against any idea without a clear reason because he works according to the situation and ability./ He looks at everything logically.
- 38. According to the last paragraph, what may a busy schedule cause?

  A busy schedule may cause a heavy load on the mind./ ... may cause stress.
- 39. According to the passage, how can we control laziness and anger?

  We can control laziness and anger by practising the power of thinking.

Any reasonable answer related to the text is accepted.





## VII - Summary Making (8 Marks)

## Read the following passage then do as required:

There are two types of rubber. We have natural rubber and man-made rubber. Man-made rubber can be produced through a chemical process, but people have not been able to produce a man-made rubber that has all the properties of natural rubber. Natural rubber is produced from plants. Natural rubber is one of the most important materials for human society. First, it is used in medical devices and surgical gloves. Second, car tyres, clothes and toys are made of rubber. Moreover, it has been shown that rubber can help plants to heal after they are damaged. Finally, natural rubber products are flexible and good at preventing electrical shocks.

In a paragraph of FOUR sentences ONLY, summarise and paraphrase the previous passage in answer to the following question: (8 Marks)

"Why natural rubber is still very important to human society?"

The answer should include the following four ideas:

- Being used in medical field
- Making car tyres, clothes and toys
- Helping plants to heal
- Being flexible / Preventing electrical shocks

ics	Content / relevance of ideas	Paraphrasing	Spelling and grammar	Paragraph format	Total
Rubri	4	2	1	1	8
					1

- Copying the whole paragraph receives ZERO.
- Exceeding the required number of sentences (Minus 1 mark for one sentence- Minus 2 for two sentences and above)

# VIII. Translation (4 Marks)

Translate the following into good English: (2x2= 4 Marks)

راشد: يقضى معظم الناس أوقات فراغهم في ألعاب الكومبيوتر والتحدث عبر الانترنت.

Rashid: Most people spend their free time playing computer games and chatting on Internet

أحمد: اعتاد الأطفال في الماضي ان يلعبوا العابا بسيطة باستخدام الصخور و الرمال.

Ahmed: In the past, children used to play simple games using rocks and sand.

Any Reasonable Translation is Accepted.

انتهت الأسئلة مع تمنياتنا لكم بالنجاح



CONTROL